

August 6, 1975

AUG 1 1 1975

LAB OF PHYSIOLOGICAL HYGIENE

Henry Blackburn, M.D.
Director of Physiologic Hygiene
Stadium Gate
University of Minnesota
Minneapolis, Minnesota

Dear Henry:

Many thanks for passing on to me the Egg Industry report on the capitol FTC hearings. If it was not for my efforts in reading the Wall Street Journal occasionally, I would have no way of knowing what the Heart Association did and did not do in this controversy.

I find it very difficult to understand how the Heart Association can, in good conscience, shirk this responsibility in terms of public education. All of us are in your debt for having the courage and wisdom to testify. It is interesting that I wasn't subpoenaed by either side but perhaps this is just as well since, obviously, I do not represent current Heart Association policy.

I hope you will let me know when you are coming through New York sometime so that we can get together, and I will certainly see you at the time of the Anaheim meeting.

Best personal regards,

Com

CM/rk

pc L. mcCay. J. Stamler